
Puget Sound Energy 
P.O. Box 97034 

Bellevue, WA 98009-9734 
pse.com 

November 13, 2023 

Filed Via Web Portal 

Kathy Hunter, Acting Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop SE 
Lacey, WA  98503 

RE:  Advice No. 2023-55 
Puget Sound Energy’s Electric Tariff Revision  

Dear Executive Director Hunter: 

Pursuant to RCW 80.28.060 and WAC 480-80-101 and -105, please find enclosed for filing the 
following proposed revisions to the WN U-60, tariff for electric service of Puget Sound Energy 
(“PSE” or the “Company”): 

1st Revision Sheet No. 141CEI Clean Energy Implementation Tracker 
1st Revision Sheet No. 141CEI-A Clean Energy Implementation Tracker (Continued) 

The purpose of this filing is to revise electric Schedule 141CEI to incorporate amended language 
regarding future treatment of true-up filings for this tariff schedule.  

On September 1, 2023, PSE implemented rates under Schedule 141CEI1 which are based on 
estimated costs associated with implementing the Company’s 2021 Clean Energy 
Implementation Plan (“CEIP”)2, as well as forecasted billing determinants over the period these 
rates are in effect. In order to true up the estimated costs and forecasted revenues, the tariff 
schedule changes provide that PSE will be making a final Schedule 141CEI true-up filing in 
2025.  

Because amounts currently recovered in Schedule 141CEI will be transferred to base rates in the 
Company’s next general rate case, the tariff changes provide that the final Schedule 141CEI true-
up filing will set rates to include only two items. The first item will be the true-up of the period 
in effect from September 1, 2023 through when rates are effective in the Company’s next general 
rate case. And, the second item will be the recovery of the amortization of any deferred costs 

1 Docket UE-230591, allowed to go into effect at the August 24, 2023 Open Meeting of the Commission 
2 Final Order 08 Approving CEIP Subject to Conditions in Docket UE-210795 
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pursuant to Docket UE-230131 prior to the initial effective date of rates under Schedule 141CEI, 
should such recovery be approved by the Commission. After the end of the rate period for the 
final true-up filing, PSE will transfer any remaining balance into a corresponding tracker that 
aligns appropriately with the prevailing circumstances at that time. Other provisions previously 
included in the tariff remain largely unchanged.  
 
The tariff sheets described herein reflect an issue date of November 13, 2023, and effective date 
of December 15, 2023.  Posting of proposed tariff changes, as required by law and the 
Commission’s rules and regulations, is being completed through web, telephone and mail access 
in accordance with WAC 480-100-193.  
 
Please contact Susan Free at susan.free@pse.com for additional information about this filing.  If 
you have any other questions, please contact me at birud.jhaveri@pse.com.   
 
 

Sincerely, 

/s/ Birud D. Jhaveri 
Birud D. Jhaveri 
Director, Regulatory Affairs 
Puget Sound Energy 
PO Box 97034, BEL10W 
Bellevue, WA  98009-9734 
Birud.Jhaveri@pse.com 

 
cc: Lisa Gafken, Public Counsel  
 Sheree Carson, Perkins Coie 
 
Attachments: Electric Tariff Sheets (listed above)  
    
  

  


